
November 27, 2014 

 

 

City Council of Saint Paul 

310 Ramsey County Courthouse 

Saint Paul, Mn.  55102 

  

 

RE:  License No. 20140001613  Application for Liquor License-Eagle Street Grill dba 

The Salt Cellar.   173 Western Ave. N. 

 

 

Dear Council Members, 

 

This letter is in reference to the request by Eagle Street Grill LLC (Applicant) for on sale 

liquor at 173 Western Ave. N. 

 

I expect the outcome on this has already been determined and once the 10 day BZA 

appeal time has run out, the license will ultimately be granted. In fact, I sense that the 

outcome of this was determined long ago and City Staff and Council have chosen to 

ignore the damaging ramifications of this action and green light this bar/restaurant 

regardless of the consequences and poor policy it represents. 

 

As a property owner and long time resident/investor in the area, I, along with many other 

concerned neighbors and business owners took issue with the proposal for a 180 seat 

capacity bar/restaurant while providing only 13 off street parking spaces without a 

variance request that would normally be required.  This is a neighborhood that is one of 

the most congested in the city as far as parking goes. I, along with many others followed 

this project from the beginning and mostly, out of a sense of  “there has to be something 

wrong with this picture”, dug in and did lots of research, asked lots of questions, talked to 

neighbors, met with Councilman Thao, and tried to figure out how this could actually be 

getting approval despite all the obvious errors and flaws in the site plan and consequent 

parking problems it will cause.   

 

 I am not a political person and rarely get involved in these types of actions. What 

motivated me to get involved was the realization that if this passes without first 

addressing the severe parking problems that this restaurant will cause, the existing 

parking problems will be made much worse and our neighborhood will be adversely 

effected.  I thought that it would be a simple matter of bringing attention to the errors and 

consequences of allowing this project to go forward, and our wise Council and Staff 

would reasonably and logically take action, and at a minimum, require variances for the 

parking shortfalls and other zoning issues.  Instead, what I experienced through this 

process has jaded me and left me with little faith in the integrity of our City staff and 

officials.  Numbers were fudged if not outright altered to do whatever it took to make this 

work without a variance, including misrepresenting the building size, selectively ignoring 

zoning rules, and cherry picking numbers to fit the desired outcome.  I need to express 

my frustration and disappointment in the City Council, City Zoning, BZA and all those 

who’s jobs are to uphold the laws of our fine city and their (in)ability to listen to the 

people it serves and ensure fairness and a fair hearing.  Every step of the way has felt like 



being a character in a Kafka novel or observing a real time version of “The Emperor’s 

new clothes”.  

 

On its face, the idea of 180 seat bar/restaurant with 13 parking spaces in this 

neighborhood was so ridiculous and damaging that there was a feeling this could not 

happen, and our representatives would see through the errors and set things right.  I was 

very wrong. Along the way, we were thwarted every step of the way by City Staff and 

representatives and despite having compelling facts and solid legal arguments, City Staff, 

the BZA and the City Council simply dismissed our arguments and concerns and chose to 

pretend there is no problem. Or alternatively, suggesting that it’s “not the Cities problem” 

and the businesses/residents can work it out. Quite simply, nobody was going to give this 

anything but a nod and any facts that got it in the way of approval, were simply 

dismissed.  As a last resort, we filed an appeal to the BZA in hopes of getting a fair 

hearing-we were wrong to have this expectation.  We put forth 3 strong legal arguments, 

any one of them should have been enough to require a variance before proceeding.  At 

the BZA hearing, none of our arguments were even addressed and the board members, 

who, in the end, were so clearly confused and incapable of understanding the simplest 

arguments or think logically, basically had to ask City Staff how they should vote.  It was 

a farce.  This whole project should not have gotten this far without City Staff and Council 

intervening and telling the developer and applicants to go back to the drawing board and 

get it right. Sadly, nobody seems to have the wisdom or courage to take a stand. 

 

This to me is representative of why people don’t trust our government.  It seems like a 

gamed system that only gives lip service to the people they represent.  The real power 

seems to be in the hands of those with money and political influence.   In the end, this is 

what determined the outcome, not fairness, reasonableness or the law, but politics.  

 

None of this is a valuable lesson unless we recognize there is a problem and reflecting on 

how we might do things better.  Here are a few solutions and thoughts; 

 

-What is clear to me is this problem is the obvious consequence of some very poorly 

thought out legislation.  When the Council altered the required parking for 

bars/restaurants to 400 sq. feet per car, the natural outcome is exactly this-too many cars 

in too few spaces.  I realize that the intent may have been to help encourage smaller 

“mom and pop” establishments that might be short a parking space or two, but nobody 

seemed to consider how this legislation would play out with larger establishments in 

already crowded neighborhoods such as ours.  I would encourage new legislation that 

addresses this problem-perhaps allowing for two different parking requirements-one for 

smaller businesses-beer/wine, coffee shops, cafes, etc. and another, stricter one for those 

larger establishments with full bars and sizable restaurants such as the Salt Cellar.   

-The other immediate solution for our parking problems is to come up with a system 

(besides closing ½ the streets as happened last year) of getting snow removed promptly in 

the Winter-St. Paul has a terrible record of snow removal and it effects our businesses 

and residences adversely.  We pay a lot of property taxes and street fees-please give us at 

least this for our money.   

-I would also suggest comprehensive studies on parking prior to issuing licenses for 

businesses that will have large scale impacts-particularly when they are using 

“grandfathered rights” to circumvent the normal parking requirements.  If a study 

indicates a parking problem, withhold approval of any new “parking intensive” 



establishment until the parking problems can be addressed in a way that works to the 

benefit of our businesses and residents.    

-Listen to neighbors.  We have a right to at least a minimal say in what goes on in our 

neighborhoods.  I approve of new businesses and support them and the tax dollars they 

bring in-it benefits everyone when it is well thought out and balanced.  We are taxpayers 

too, and to be supportive of any business regardless of the impact on neighborhoods, and 

simply ignoring the overall impact of a particular business, is poor policy.  

-Another more immediate solution would be to consider selective two sided parking on 

streets that only allow one sided parking.  Perhaps this, in combination with residential 

permits, timed parking, etc. might be a reasonable approach to alleviating some of the 

congestion that we are experiencing.  

What should not happen though is for neighborhood residents to be expected to bear the 

cost of increased traffic alone, which is what is occuring.  The City needs to be proactive 

and consider additional commercial parking solutions to accommodate increased traffic 

prior to new development, not after. 

 

Please read through the attached documents that were submitted by 2 separate attorneys 

and an architect addressing the multiple errors in the approved site plan-any one of which 

would significantly alter the parking calculations and require a variance.  Based on the 

discrepancy of the building size alone (Site plan says 12,600 square feet, the actual gross 

building area is over 13,700) would require an additional 3 parking spaces, therefore a 

variance.   Setbacks are ignored, fencing between residential/commercial parking areas 

are ignored, parking on an established easement is ignored and the whole 

“grandfathering” defense is misapplied.    

 

Regards, 

 

Jeffrey Austin    
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Date November 21, 2014 
RE Comments on 173 Western Avenue  Approval of Revised Site Plan 

15=3280-08 for the proposed restaurant (D>B>A> Salt Cellar/Liquor License 
#20140001613) with Addition of Bicycle Parking.   Site Plan  to Mr Joseph 
Kasl, by Lawerence R Zangs, Project Facilitator. 

By: Peter Carlsen 
	
  
This is a review the approval of a site plan for the Salt Cellar I received today.   My 
comments do not address my contention that the project requires a minimum of 23 
and perhaps 34 parking spaces.   I would note the following about the site plan 
which seems to show it is still not compliant with the Zoning Ordinance with only 
13 spaces shown. 
 
1.   Item 1, should state 14 off street parking spaces required of which 4 secure 

bicycle parking has been substituted for one of the required spaces. 
 
2. In item 3 all parking spaces are required to be 9 ft x 18 ft.   There is only 16-

0 depth for parking along northern border and the 4 spaces placed there on 
the plan can not provide required  size without overhanging the easement. 

 
3. A landscaped area  along Selby Avenue is required by Sec 63.314.  It is not 

shown. 
 
4. The northern 6 parking stalls require wheel stops by Sec 63.311, but are not 

shown or specified in memo. 
 
5. Visual screening required by Sec 63.313 along northern property line 

abutting a residential district is not shown or required.   If installed it will 
further reduce the possibilities for code compliant parking at this location. 

 
6. The 4 secure bicycle parking rack will not meet the requirement for 

landscape along Selby and should be located in another location. 
 
7. Staff does not have the option of ignoring provisions of the zoning 

ordinance.   This is clearly implied in the zoning ordinance sec 63.105 
which states  

 
…no new use or change shall be made or maintained of any building, 
structure, or land, or part thereof, except in conformity with the provisions 
of this code. 
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